The Halcyon Park Neighborhood Association Newsletter

Fall 2006
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Daniel Natal, President

Norma Borja Kroll, Beautification Coordinator

Jim Blaszak, Traffic Coordinator

Kate Grande, Secretary

Susana Sotillo, Recording Secretary 

Auria Natal, Treasurer  
Newsletter Editor: Vacant

http://www.bloomfieldtwpnj.com/     (click on Neighborhood Associations)​​​​​​​​​
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Fall 2006 (September, October, November)
Volume 5. No.3
President’s Message: 

We are also looking forward to the formal inauguration of our park following two years of renovations. Councilwoman Patricia Ritchings will join us on Saturday, October 28th at 3:00 p.m. for the formal inauguration of the park.  I urge all Halcyon Park residents to join us in this celebration and take this opportunity to talk to our town officials. 

The newsletter will be uploaded to our Web site and distributed to all 260 households with the help of volunteers.  Please let me know if you would like to volunteer for some of the associations committees.  We are also looking for a general editor of the newsletter.
Concerning our tax exempt status, we are almost finished with the process and would welcome assistance from those with expertise in accounting.  Please call me at your earliest convenience.  We need to plan for the types of grants we wish to apply for once the IRS rules on status.  
There are several important events coming up this fall. On Wednesday, October 25, 2006 there will be a Candidates Forum at Bloomfield College’s Van Fossan Theater (corner of Liberty and Fremont Sts.).  This very important debate will start at 7:00 p.m. and is open to all residents.  Please join us and ask questions of those seeking to represent us at the county and state levels.
We welcome our new residents Francisco Gonzales, Denayra Zarza, and their children Sofia and Eddy. We urge them to become active members of HPNA.  Once again, we urge residents of Halcyon Park whose children attend public schools to make an effort to speak out at Board of Education meetings, which are scheduled every Tuesday at 7:30 PM during the fall and spring terms.

We are planning our annual Halloween Parade and Costume contest. Anyone interested in helping us organize these activities is asked to contact Patti Phillips at (973) 743-1460.  Also, feel free to e-mail me at TAINODAN@aol.com.  

Daniel Natal, President
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 Remember to Vote on November 7, 2006.  These issues affect all of us: [image: image12.wmf]       
· Health care for all Americans

· Jobs for our youth – Stop the outsourcing of highly skilled jobs to India, China, and Russia

· Funds for higher education – Our youth are our future and without training in highly skilled and competitive industries, they will be unable to find decent employment
· Scrutinize the military budget and the way taxpayers’ monies are currently being spent
· Security and safety for all Americans [image: image13.jpg]4
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On August 29th at approximately 8:30 a.m., one of our HPNA officers witnessed a distressing scene.  A large black dog on a leash being walked by a tall woman with shoulder-length blondish hair, attacked and seriously injured a small Cocker Spaniel. The owner of the small dog panicked and screamed because her dog was bleeding.  The woman whose dog had bitten the Cocker Spaniel left the park without giving us her name or address. The law makes it very clear that she is legally responsible for the costs incurred by the aggrieved party.   
As a result of this incident, several of us contacted Mr. Trevor J. Weigle, Director of Health & Human Services for the township, and asked him whether it would be possible to require certain types of large dogs that are considered temperamental (e.g., German Shepherds and Rottweilers) and those considered dangerous (e.g., Pit bulls and Dobermans) to wear muzzles while being walked in Halcyon Park.  We pointed out to him that this was necessary due to the large number of senior citizens who use the park for recreation such as walking or who like to read by the pond. In addition, there are large numbers of innocent children who live in this neighborhood.  After many back and forth exchanges, Mr. Weigle informed us that the Board of Health, whose members we do not know, was not inclined to pass an ordinance requiring muzzling of dogs at this time. The Board would rather follow the existing statute that allows a judge to declare a dog vicious or potentially dangerous and impose requirements such as muzzling and/or other restrictive measures if necessary.  However, the Board of Health and Mr. Weigle’s Department are concerned about the safety of residents. He has directed our Animal Control Officers to increase their patrols in the Halcyon Park area.   

Residents should be aware that several lawyers have informed us that the law of strict liability generally ascribes liability to the owner of a dog, regardless of fault. For example, a dog is fenced in wagging its tail and you put your hand in to pet it and it bites you- the owner is liable - regardless.  Additionally, Pit bulls are considered lethal weapons.  

In case you have a problem with a dog or dogs, please call Trevor Weigle at 973.680.4024,
Email: health@bloomfieldtwpnj.com, or Mayor McCarthy’s office at 973-680-4077.
Town Code

Please, pick up trash in front of your house.  Do not dispose of trash in the storm drains.  This contaminates our drinking water and is subject to fines.  Once trash is picked up, put your trash cans away.  It is unfair to your neighbors to fail to maintain your property.  Our taxes have gone up considerably and we have the right to demand that the township code be enforced.
For information about Bloomfield’s Township Code, please access the following URL:  http://www.bloomfieldtwpnj.com/ and click on TOWNSHIP CODE.  For violations of the Township’s code, please contact Mr. Tom Horton at 973-259-3088 or call the Mayor’s Office at 973-680-4080.
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OFFICIAL MEETINGS


Louise M. Palagano, Municipal Clerk and Township Administrator                                                                                    973-680-4015

	Regular Meetings
	Conference Meetings

	October 16
	7:30 p.m.
	October 23
	7:00 p.m.

	November 6
	7:30 p.m.
	November 13
	7:00 p.m.

	November 20
	7:30 p.m.
	November 27
	7:00 p.m.

	December 4
	7:30 p.m.
	December 11
	7:00 p.m.

	December 18 (Con/Reg)
	6/7:30 p.m.
	HAPPY HOLIDAYS
	 


All Conference Meetings are held in Room 205 of the Law Enforcement Building.  Regular Meetings are held in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building.   
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Halloween Festivities are being planned.  Please get involved.  Call Dan at 973-259-1337 or Patti Phillips at (973) 743-1460.  We need your help planning activities for children in the park.
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On December 16, 2005, Acting Governor Richard J. Codey implemented a three-year pilot project in 30 New Jersey high schools.  The high schools selected require juniors to complete 15 hours of community service before graduating.  This is a commendable project.  We would like to see this implemented at Bloomfield High.  Presently, we are looking for volunteers to form an environmental committee for students interested in community service as part of their high school curriculum.  If you are planning to go on to college, keep in mind that Admissions Committees value community service because it shows that young people have a stake in the lives of others in addition to earning good grades.  If you are interested in helping us organize an environmental committee to help with the Green Way initiative in our town, please call Nick Joanow at 973-951-4339 or Susana at 973-748-5011. [image: image38.jpg]
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             Bloomfield Public Library Is An Important Part of Your Community 
Gian Hasija, Library Director
Did you know that if you live in the Halcyon Park area, you are eligible to receive a free Bloomfield Public Library card?  This card allows you to borrow up to ten books at a time and use the Library computers for Internet access and Word Processing for up to two hours a day. 

In addition to books and computer, the newly renovated Children’s Division building offers free story times, craft activities, a summer reading club, chess and Yu-Gi-Oh clubs, musical performances, animal shows, and so much more!

Adults can join the Book Discussion and Poetry Clubs and attend movie screenings on Monday and Thursday afternoons.  The Library Theatre also offers free musical and theatrical performances, financial seminars, dog training and astrology lectures and other programs for adults.

The Library provides free notary service, a monthly Essex County Clerk outreach passport service, a tutoring space and free wireless hotspots for laptop users.  Two conference rooms are available for a nominal rental charge.  Thanks to elevators and new sliding doors, the entire Library is barrer-free.

Visit the Bloomfield Public Library at 90 Broad Street, call for free reference help at 973-566-6200, extension 502, or check out our website at www.bplnj.org. Take advantage of the Bloomfield Public Library.  It’s a vital part of your community.  For more information,  pl.ease contact Linda Esler, Principal Librarian -973-566-6200, ext 228 -- lesler@bplnj.org 

 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION – DUES $10 per household ─ Please fill out the form below and drop off your membership fees or donations at 3 Parkway East, or call Auria at 973-259-1337.
NAME__________________________  E-mail Address__________________

Address__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

____________________Phone No.___________________

Things that need improvement______________________________________________

Things you would like HPNA to address: ______________________________________________________________________

I would like to help out with:     Publicity    []
Children’s Activities     []
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